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COVID-19 AND SAFEGUARDING

Some of the implications of Covid-19

Children and adults will continue to be abused and neglected throughout this time. Some may be at higher
risk, for example:

e For many vulnerable patients and families, contact with primary care may be one of the few professional
contacts they have in the coming months. During consultations, consider if they could be experiencing
significant harm and safeguard appropriately. Be professionally curious.

e For patients who are victims of domestic abuse, self or household isolation could mean they are at
additional risk of abuse, trapped in their homes with their abusers and isolated from the people and the
resources that could help them.

o Subtle signs of abuse and/or neglect may not be as obvious during phone/video consultations. Victims of
abuse may be unable to speak freely if consulting from home.



Practical tips for safeguarding children, families and vulnerable adults
during this period

For phone or video consultations:

Knowing who your local domestic abuse agencies are and how you can refer patients to them at this time.
Follow local safeguarding procedures if you become aware there are children or vulnerable adults
experiencing domestic abuse. Consider a MARAC referral if there is a significant risk of harm.

Keep communication channels open with other key health/social care professionals who are involved in the
care of vulnerable children and adults. Continue to share information as you would normally for the
purposes of safeguarding, including for strategy meetings, child protection and adult safeguarding
enquiries, safeguarding case conferences.

The roles of practice staff may be different at this time due to redeployment, self/household isolation, or
staff needing to work from home: it may therefore be possible for staff other than GPs to support
safeguarding work within the practice during this difficult time. GPs who are self-isolating at home but are
otherwise well may also be able to help with this.

Whilst safeguarding training is not a priority at this time, safeguarding patients will remain an important
and essential role for primary care. Seek advice from your colleagues or your local safeguarding
professionals if you are not sure what to do.






